     One final note as I close out my aviation career. In December 1998, the Federal Aviation Administration presented me with the Charles Taylor Master Mechanic Award. The award is named in honor of Charles E. Taylor who designed and built the engine used by the Wright Brothers in their quest for powered flight.          According to the FAA website, I am one of only 1914 mechanics to have ever been honored with this award. 

